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Countdown to the Millennium
 
IIThat is there to be said about Y2K that hasn't 
VV been said already?? Not much. But for me , 

the best thing about January 1, 2000 will be that 
people will have to stop talking about what they 
are planning to do about Y2K problems and actual­
ly start to deal with the problems. 

What are those problems going to be? I 
don't think anyone really knows. How 
should you prepare in your library? I 
don't think there is a best way or even a 
better way. But there are some simple 
things you can do in the remaining days 
to help deal with difficulties that may 
occur on January 1st or 2nd or 3rd (since 
the 1st and 2nd occur over the week-end, 

4. To reduce anxiety (if there is any) among 
staff, set up a buddy system where two or three 
staff members agree to support each other at home. 

5. Make sure staff directories are up to date 
with current phone numbers and street addresses. 

6. Key staff should have battery operat­
ed radios at home. 

7. Acquire extra supplies of consum­
ables for your building: toilet paper, photo­

copy paper, etc . 
8. Check with local radio stations to 

seek their cooperation in making public 
service announcements about your 
library if that is necessary. Get the 

" name and number of a contact person 
problems may not manifest themselves C".&£i-"TG'''~TI to call, and maybe consider establish-
until Monday). vl"):"J." J~"'t. ing a code word to use so they can be 

1. Set up an emergency telephone 
numberts) where staff can call in case the usual 
library number is kept busy by calls from patrons. 

2. Backup critical data files and test the backup 
procedure to ensure that the data can be recovered. 

3. If your circulation system is automated, be 
prepared to handle paper circulation. 

sure that the announcement is genuine. 
9. Encourage individual staff members to make 

back ups of their office files. Again, test the back­
ups to see if the data can be recovered . 

10. Above all remember that frozen candles 
burn longer, so store them in your garage. 
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From the President's Desk
 
A t the start of a new year, 

.l""'1new century, new millen­

nium. How little has changed, 
and how much. We can only 

begin to fathom the directions 
we might go next. 

Now is a perfect time to 
stop and give ourselves a 

major pat on the back, and 
hearty congratulations, for 
your day to day hard work, 

and focus on your users 
needs, which are often not 
recognized as they should be. 
Every day I hear about new 

and innovative ideas and pro­
jects coming from APLA 

members, institutions and 
library people in Atlantic 

Canada. I, for one, am 
impressed and sometimes a 
little amazed by what people 

are accomplishing with ever 
more limited funding and, not 
infrequently, on their own 

Public Library centers 

across the region. 

•	 The Hackmatack Child­
ren's Choice book award 
has over 270 groups of kids 

from across the region 

reading shortlists of 
Canadian children's fiction 
and non-fiction. They will 

select their favourites, and 

awards will be presented in 

May of 2000. 

•	 The CFI National Science 
Materials Licence Project 

IS underway to make 
important science databas­

es more accessible and 
affordable to university 
libraries, and will give our 

users ready access to a 

wealth of new SCIence 
materials. 

•	 Roch Carrier, Canada's 
new National Librarian 
will visit Halifax, Moncton, 

Saint John's and 

Charlottetown III early 
December. A number of 

people have worked very 
hard to arrange this trip. I 

look forward to being a 

small part of the effort to 
give him a sense of the 

important work that we 
are doing and what the key 

issues are that we struggle 

with. 

•	 APLA hosted well attended 
Book repair workshops in 

Charlottetown, Moncton 
and Halifax, kindly spon­
sored by Wallaceburg 

Bookbinding. The CASLIS 
Atlantic chapter of CLA 

recently organized a suc­

cessful teleconference on 
Negotiating Electronic 
materials license agree­

ments. 
These are examples of the 

groups, with more to come 

time. active and ongoing continuing 

For example, consider the education efforts of several 
following: 

in the New Year. 

jects in several provinces Lots going on. Lots to do. 

will soon bring high Exciting times. 

tech information ser­

VIces, resources and 

• Gates Foundation pro­

Peter Webster
 

training to a number of
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APLA EXECUTIVE 1999-2000
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I
 

Treasurer 
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Head of Reference an d Research 
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Em ail: jeanne.maddix@gov.nb.ca 

Vice President (Newfoundland) 
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Memorial University of Newfoundland 
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Fax: (709) 737-2153 
Emai l: sfie ld®morgan.ucs.mun.ca 

Vice President (Prince Edward 
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Moira Davidson 
Syste ms Librarian 
Provi ncia l Libra ry Service 
Red Head Road 
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Phone: (902) 961-7323 
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Phone: (709) 737-8187 
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I 
Occasional Papers Series 
New titles in th e Occasional Papers Series: 

#60 Midwifery in Canada, 1980-1997: ABrief History and Selective Annotated 
Bibliography of Publications in English. by lise L. Hackell, 1998. 

#61 The For North and Beyond : An Index to Canadian Science Fiction and Fantasy in 
English language Genre Magazines and Other Selected Periudimls of the Pulp Era, 
1896-1955. by John Bell, 1998. 

#62 Understanding Telecommunications and Public Policy: AGuide for Librar ies. Edited 
by Koren Adorns and William F. Birdsall, 1999. 

VA Hotline 
Two issues of YA Hotline 
were published in 
1998/1999. 

#59 VAs and (ars 

#60 VAs andDiversity 

To order copies of these publ icati on s, contact Sha rma Balogh a t th e Sch ool or visit th e 
website at: http://www.mgmt.dal.ca/slis/Publicati on s. 

mailto:mcdavidson@gov.pe.ca
mailto:laif@em.agr.ca
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UBLICATION INFORMATIO 
The APLA Bulletin is the official organ of 

the Atlantic Provinces Library Association. 
Frequency: The APLA Bulletin is published 
bi-monthly. Subscriptions: Institutions may 
subscribe to the Bulletin for $55 per annum 
($55 US for foreign subscriptions) 
Subscriptions and claims for missing issues 
should be sent to the Treasurer of the 
Association do The School of Library and 
Information Studies, Dalhousie University, 
Halifax, NS B3H 4H8. Back volumes are avail­
able from University Microfilms, Ann Arbor, 
MI 48106. Submissions: Submi ssions should 
be sent to the Editor or Assistant Editor. 
Deadlines for submissions are February 7, 
April 7, June 7, August 7, October 7, December 
7. Advertising: All correspondence regarding 
advertising should be sent to the Advertising 
Editor. A rate card is available upon request. 
Indexing: The APLA Bulletin is indexed in 
Canadian Periodical Index. Copyright: 
Individual authors hold the copyright to arti­
cles published in the APLA Bulletin. Under 
the copyright laws, those who wish to reprint 
articles for any use must contact the individ­
ual author for permission. The opinions 
expressed in articles are not necessarily those 
of the editors or the Association. 
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This is the last APLA Bulletin of the millennium (we promise 
this will not be mentioned again) and in recognition of this 

fact, the cover piece for this issue "Countdown to the Millennium" 
provides a number of useful tips on how your library can bunker 
down and prepare for the forthcoming Y2K. 

While it is not all doom and gloom - we also offer something to 
look forward to in the New Year. We have an exciting lineup offea­
tures and articles planned for the APLA Bulletin, these include: 
•	 Up close and personal with Bill Gates - Atlantic region librar­

ians travel to Seattle. 
•	 Visit of the National Librarian to the Atlantic provinces. 
•	 "Gone down the road" profiles and interviews with librarians 

now living and working in the United States. 
•	 Back by popular demand - APLA member of the month - pro­

files and interviews with a randomly selected APLA member. 
Finally, we would like to take this opportunity to wish all our 

readers a safe and happy New Year. 
Regards, 

MARGARET
 
WILLIAMS
 
TRUST FUND 
AWARD 

The Trustees of the Margaret 
Williams Trust are pleased to 
announce that the Trust has made 

its 1999 award to Ms. Lori A. Giles in the amount of $2000. 
Ms. Giles, a native of Norman's Cove, holds a Bachelor of Arts 

(Honours) degree in History with a minor in Political Science (1997) 
from Memorial University of Newfoundland. She is currently pursu­
ing a Master of Library and Information Studies at the University of 
Alberta. 

mailto:macpherson@mta.ca
mailto:ecross@mta.ca
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NEWS FROM THE PROVINCES
 

PUBLIC LIBRARIES: 

Library Week was held dur­
ing the last week of September 
this year. The theme was 
"Unraveling the mystery". 
Various events were held in the 
24 public libraries across the 
Island. 

Children's author Alison 
Lohans is visiting the Island for 
Children's book week, November 
13-20. Ms . Lohans is from 
Regina, Manitoba and will be 
giving readings at several public 
libraries as well as schools. 

Nichola Cleaveland, Govern­
ment Services Librarian, is over­
seeing the process of adding cat­
aloguing records for the federal 
government document collection 
in the Government Services 
Library. Although the GSL is a 
full depository and documents 
are shelved according to DSS 
classifica tion, federal docu­
ments have been retrievable 
only through the print and 
online catalogues provided by 
the Depository Services 
Program. John White from the 
Provincial Library Services 
Technical Services Unit is work­
ing on the project to add full 
MARC records with subject 
headings for the collection . 
Eventually, the full collection 
will be searchable through 
AbbyCat, the PLS's Web cata-

John Coutts library Services Ltd . 
6900 Kinsmen Co u r t 

P.O . Box 1000 
Niagara Falls. On t a r io , Canada 
1nrer ne t. cou lls@wizhallg.colltls.on.ca 
1·800·z63· 1686

CQUITS Fax: (90S) .\565064 

Your provider of information, materials and sernices 

from the United States, Canada and the United Kingdom 

• Approval Plans 

• Processing & cataloguing 

• FuUy EOI capable 

• Competitive prices & terms 

• Continuations 

• New title information 

• On -line access 

logue (www.libr ary.pe .ca ), 
Five staff members from 

Provincial Library Service and 
the Technology Centre of the 
Department of Education 
attended a week of orientation 
and training at the Gates Centre 
for Technology Access in Seattle, 
Washington. The visit was a 
part of the process for an appli­
cation that the Provincial 
Library Service has made to the 
Bill and Melinda Gates 
Foundation to receive funding 
for public access Internet com­
puters. The objective of the pro­
gram is to reduce the "digital 
divide" between the information 
haves and have-nots in society 
by providing free access for the 
public to computing resources. 
It is expected that an announce­
ment of the grants awarded by 
the Foundation will be made 
shortly. 

The Media Centre, a section 
of the Provincial Library 
Service, is changing its name to 
the Video Library. The Media 
Centre has traditionally provid­
ed curriculum-based audiovisual 
material to the Island's schools. 
However, a few years ago , it was 
absorbed by the Provincial 
Library Service and its cata­
logue of video titles was merged 
into AbbyCat. Sandra Richard­
son is the Manager of the Video 
Library. 

SCHOOL LIBRARIES: 

The Department of 
Education 's School Library 
Standing Committee has been 
preparing a handbook for the 

Working as part ofJ!.our team . . . Island's teacher-librarians. This 
handbook contains the philo­
sophical a nd legislative basis for 

mailto:coulls@wizhallg.colltls.on.ca
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NEWS FROMTHE PROVINCES ... 
CONTINUED 

the school library program on 
PEl as well as many practical 
sections about running and 
managing a resource centre 
within a school. The paper docu­
ment will be accompanied by the 
unveiling of a new web site 
Building Information Literacy : 
Strategies for Developing 
Informed Decision-makers and 
Independent Lifelong Learners 
(BIL) (http://www.edu.pe .ca/bil/). 
This web site grew out of a 
research report called Reflection 
and renewal in P.E .I. school 
libraries by Judy Davies and 
Ray Doiron (1996) . The site is 
intended to help teachers and 
school librarians integrate new 
technologies into the school cur­
ricul urn and incl udes actual 
practical examples of author 
studies and WebQuests which 
have been used in P.E.!. schools. 

Moira Davidson 
Vice-President (PEl) 

ACADEMIC LIBRARIES 

St. Mary's Appoints New 
Chief Librarian 

St. Mary's University has 
appointed Madeleine Lefebvre 
as University Librarian. Prior to 
moving to Nova Scotia, Ms. 
Lefebvre was with Mount Royal 
College, Calgary, Alberta. 

PUBLIC LIBRARIES 

News from the Halifax 
Regional Library 

Branch Profiles for 1998/99 
as well as Executive Summaries 
have been completed. A full 
analysis of demographics was 
added this year and the report 
was divided into 2 volumes. 
Volume I contains information 
that is reasonably static for a 4­
year period and Volume II con­
tains input and output measures 
and trend analysis that changes 
annually. 

Spring Garden Road 
Reference Staff were invited to a 
special Pier 21 "thank you " rec­
ognizing the department's ongo­
ing assistance to Pier 21 
researchers. 

Spring Garden Road 
Memorial Public Library was 
closed September 6-28 to carry 
out welding of faulty joists in 
the addition stack area, new 
electrical panels, and new car­
peting and tile. Staff were reas­
signed to other locations or com­
pleted special projects. 

As part of the planning 
process for the new Keshen 
Goodman Public Library, the 
Library Board held its first pub­
lic meeting on September 15. 
These public meetings keep the 
community informed and help 
define the new library. 

News from the Annapolis Valley 
Regional Library 

The Annapolis Valley 
Regional Library is celebrating 
50 years of library service in 
1999. Special anniversary par­
ties and open houses, a magic 
show, a literary trivia quiz and 
author readings are being held 
in branch libraries throughout 
our region. A float, constructed 
by volunteers, was entered in 

each of the Valley community 
parades. We now sport a "hall of 
fame", having won seve...al 
awards in varying categories! 

We are pleased to report that 
over 1400 people took part in the 
many summer programs across 
our region. These included: 
computer day camps; Drama 
Club; reading tutorials; Science 
Club; and story and craft ses­
sions. 

A highlight of the summer 
programming took place on 
August 19th when Canadian 
astronaut Steven MacLean visit­
ed our Wolfville branch. This 
was part of a province-wide tour 
in support of the Nova Scotia 
Libraries Summer Reading 
Program Launch Yourself into a 
Good Book. He appeared in his 
official space suit and captivated 
a capacity crowd (75+) WIth his 
down-to-earth discussion of his 
personal experiences and an 
accompanying slide show. Adults 
and children alike were 
enthralled with this excellent 
program. 

During the weekend of 
October 1-3, our region hosted 
the Nova Scotia Library 
Association Conference at Old 
Orchard Inn, near Wolfville, N.S. 
Approximately 145 public, 
school, and special library work­
ers from across the province 
were registered to take part in 
the fifteen workshops offered. A 
progressive reception on the 
Friday evening featured a tour 
of Horton High School Library, 
Acadia University Library, and 
concluded with a wine & cheese 
welcome at the Wolfville 
Memorial Library and CAP site. 
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NEWS FROM THE PROVINCES ... 
CONTINUED 

News from the Cape Breton 
Regional Library 

In conjunction with the Celtic 
Colours International Festival 
the Cape Breton Regional 
Library will be offering a series 
of lunch hour lectures from 
October 12 - 15. Topics will 
include What is Celtic Music, 
Genealogy and Family Stories, 
Contemporary Celtic Music and 
the Scottish Harp, and Living 
Conditions of Early Scottish 
Settlers to Cape Breton. Last 
year's lunch hour program was 
very popular and it is expected 
that participation will be high 
again this year. 

CBRL welcomes Librarians 
Lesley Brann and Cory Williams 
to staff Lesley will split her time 
working between McConnell 
Library, Sydney and supervising 
CBRL's video service. Cory will 
be responsible for supervising 
library service to Victoria 
County, and he will also work 
several days per week at 
McConnell Library, Sydney. 

After 39 years of service, 
Branch Librarian Donna 
MacDonald retired on 
September 30. A reception was 
held in Donna's honour at 

McConnell Library on Septem­
ber 26th. Clare MacKillop has 
assumed the position of Branch 
Librarian. 

Theresa MacDonald is the 
new Director of Programming 
and Public Relations at CBRL, 
effective October 1. She is 
replacing Faye (Hopkins) 
MacDougall, who is now wurking 
full time with the library's 
automation project. 

The Summer Reading 
Programme was a great success 
again this year. A total of 735 of 
the 1207 children registered 
completed the reading of 8 or 
more books. The total number of 
books read in conjunction with 
the program was 14,914. Closing 
ceremonies were held at all 
Library Branches. 

News from the Cumberland 
Regional Library 

The Summer Reading pro­
gramme with its space theme 
Launch Yours elf Into a Good 
Book was a great seasunal 
attraction for young people in 
this area . Leading up to the 
appearance of Canadian astro­
naut Steve MacLean, were l:ipe­
cial Thursday morning activities 
centered around science and 
space exploration . Mr. 

Maritime: (902) 883-8966Wallaceburg Truro: (902) 893-3477 
Ontario: (519) 627-3552 Bookbiggjgg Fax: (519) 627-6922 

DICK BAKKER 
MARITIME SALES REPRESENTATIVE 

PERIODiCALS 
LIBRARY BOOKS 

Webs ite: http.z/www.kent .net/bookbrndmq 
E-mail : 76015 .554@compuserve.com 

95 Arnold Stre~t 
Wallaceburg. Ontario 

N8A3P3 

Macl.ean's visit was a huge suc­
cess; he was very generous in 
giving his time to the young­
sters... and adults! The regular 
pre-school storytimes and a four 
week programme of multi-cul­
tural stories for youngsters kept 
Staff very busy during the sum­
mer as well. 

The Town of Springhill held 
its first Irish Festival and a 
Music Festival during the sum­
mer. Beverly True was present 
to tell Irish stories. The 
Springhill Branch had a beauti­
ful display of hooked rugs as well 
as a display of the history of 
local music and talent in the 
Town. The Branch stayed open 
extra hours to accommodate 
those visitors who were in the 
Town for both Festivals. 

Local author Debbie van de 
Weill gave a reading of her first 
published book for children - A 
Lovely Bubbly Day - at the 
Amherst Branch on September 
9th. Another reading is sched­
uled for River Hebert in October. 
It is planned that Ms Van de 
Weill will visit all the Branches 
before the end of March. 

Systems Coordinator Vanessa 
Sawatzsky has been installing 
reference express terminals in 
all the Branches. The River 
Hebert Branch CAP site applica­
tion has been approved . The site 
is located in the conference room 
adjuining the Branch. We are 
still awaiting final word on the 
applications submitted by the 
Springhill Community College 
and the Advocate and Area 
District Development Cornmis­
sion. Cumberland will also be 
receiving $32,000 from the 
Gates Foundation for computers 
and workstations to be placed in 
all branches. 
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NEWS FROM THE PROVINCES ... 
CONTINUED 

Beverly True will be retiring 
as Chief Librarian in November, 
after 30 years of service. Best 
wishes are extended to Beverly 
from the APLA community! 

News from the Western 
Counties Regional Library 

Western Counties Regional 
Library's Library Card Month 
was very successful with 741 
new members joining the 
library. The campaign slogan, 
Each One - Reach One, speaks 
directly to those who have 
already discovered the enjoy­
ment and value of their library. 
Western Counties encourages its 
borrowers to help their library 
during September. When a new 
member is registered by a cur­
rent borrower, both become eligi­
ble to win a one year subscrip­
tion to their county newspaper. 

The theme of this year's sum­
mer reading program was space 
and children embraced the slo­
gan Launch Yourself into a Good 
Book. Hundreds participated in 
programs such exploring space 
on the Internet, Star Gazing, 
Alien Days, and creating space 
crafts. The highlight of the pro­
gram was a visit from astronaut 
Steve MacLean. Just over 100 
showed up to hear about what 
earth looks like while blasting 
off at hundreds of miles per hour. 

The launch of the Heritage 
Web Site took place on 
September 29th. Recent Library 
Net funding brought the project 
through to completion with a 
redesigned web page and the 
inclusion of properties with her­
itage status within the Town of 
Yarmouth. Guest speaker, 
Wayde Brown, Head Heritage 

Unit, Nova Scotia Dept. of 
Housing & Municipal Affairs 
spoke of Yarmouth's continued 
support of it heritage program: 
"For the decade in which I've 
worked for the Province and wit­
nessed interest in heritage ebb 
and flow in many communities, 
Yarmouth has had one of the 
most consistent municipal her­
itage programs in Nova Scotia. 
Combined with this consistency, 
however, have been several spe­
cial initiatives such as the joint 
TownlMunicipality Heritage 
Advisory Committee, a model 
which other municipalities in 
the province may want to consid­
er. Development of the Heritage 
Web Pages maintains this tradi­
tion of innovation and also 
demonstrates that we must do 
more than just preserve our 
built heritage; we must also cel­
ebrate it." 

Tusket Sales & Service Ltd. 
has renewed its sponsorship of 
the weekly Library Report which 
airs each Tuesday on CJLS 
Radio. This weekly report pro­
vides an opportunity to promote 
library services, provide updates 
on library campaigns, and dis­
cuss upcoming library events. 

The 30th anniversary of 
Western Counties Regional 
Library will be celebrated with 
an open house at Regional 
Headquarters on Thursday, 
October 28th from 2:00 to 8:00 
p.m. Displays, library tours, and 
refreshments will be part of the 
festivities. 

Patricia (Pat) Lee joined the 
staff ofWCRL on September 7th. 
Pa t earned a Master of Art 
History at the University of 
Toronto and a MUS at Dalhouse 
University. Pat was a reference 
librarian at the Halifax Regional 

[ARRm[lEAn 

Have you received your cataloques? 

•Canadian 
Owned & Operated 

1-800-268-2123 
FAX 1-800-871-2397 

www.carrmclean.ca 

E-mail: cmclean@carrmclean.ca 
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NEWS FROM THE PROVINCES ... 
CONTINUED 

Library for two years before 
moving to Yarmouth. . 

Western Counties Regional 
Library mourns the loss of 
Yarmouth branch staff member 
David Glover. David passed 
away on Thursday, August 19th 
while preparing for hi s regular 
senior service visit. He'd been 
employed by WCRL for 18 years 
in several capacities including 
caretaker, bookmobile driver, 
and branch clerk. He wa s presi­
dent of CUPE Local 2530 which 
represents our library clerks and 
was an active unionist on the 
provincial level. He was a devot­
ed member of the Ground Search 
& Rescue Team and involved in 
many other charitable communi­
ty activities. He is sadly missed 
by his family, many friends, and 
co-workers. 

More News! 
Ms. Colleen MacKinnon, a 

1999 graduate of Dalhousie 
University's School of Library 
and Information Science was the 
recipient of the Atlantic 
Provinces Library Association 
Award. This award is given to 
the graduating student who, in 
the opinion of faculty, shows the 
most professional promise. 
Colleen, congratulations! 

Cathy Chisholm 
Vice-President (Nova Scotia) 

COLLEGE LIBRARIES 

Michael Bannister, a recent 
graduate of the University of 
Western Ontario, was a ppointed 
the librarian for the Bay St. 
George campus of the College of 
the North Atlantic. 

In other news, librarian Gary 
Peschell moved from CONA's 
Baie Verte Campus to the 
Labrador West Campus. Library 
technician Lenora Furey is the 
staff member in charge of the 
Baie Verte Campus. 

PUBLIC LIBRARIES 

Two libraries in the Central 
Division have found new homes. 
The Hare Bay/Dover Public 
Library has re -located to the 
Jane Collins Regional High 
School, and the Buchans Public 
Library has also moved to a 
brand new public school in 
Buchans. Both libraries hope to 
offer a " new and improved" 
level of library service to their 
respective communities. Com­
munity Access is available at 
both new locations. 

Gander Public Library was 
the center of activity earlier in 
September when Jean Dohaney, 
author of "The Corrigan 
Women" and "To Scatter 
Stones", gave a special reading 
to 25 adults. Ms. Dohaney read 

from her new novel , "A Fit 
Month for Dying", and it was 
well received by all who attend­
ed . She also conducted a similar 
reading at the A.C. Hunter Adult 
Library in St. John's. Ms. 
Doh aney is a native of Point 
Verde, Nfld. 

The A.C. Hunter Library in 
St. John's hosted a joint reading 
by West Coast (Newfoundland) 
authors Nellie Strowbridge and 
D. Jean Young, on Tuesday, 
October 5, 1999. Nellie 
Strowbridge is the author of the 
novel, "Widde rs hins: stories of a 
fish erman 's daughter" and 
"Shadows of the Heart", a book 
of poetry. Her work has also been 
included in se veral anthologies. 
Jean Young's novel , "Quicksilver 
Summer", was published in 
1998. Both authors have had 
several short stories and articles 
published in periodicals. The 
reading was sponsored by the 
Canada Council for the Arts and 
The Writers Union of Canada. 

In other news from the St. 
John's area , the popular "Wri ter 
in the Library" programme of 
creative writing workshops for 
young people aged 12 to 18, 
returned to the A.C. Hunter 
Children's Library for an eight 
week series on Saturday after ­
noons from October 9 to 
November 27. The instructor, 
Beth Ryan, is a St. John's writer, 
editor and journalist. The 
"Writer in the Library" series is 
jointly sponsored by the 
Provincial Information and 
Library Resources Board and 
the Writers' Alliance of 
Newfoundland and Labrador. 

In news not reported in an 
earl ier issue, author Peter D. 
Clark gave a presentation enti­
tl ed "True Tales from New 
Brunswick" on August 19, 1999 
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at the A. C. Hunter Adult 
Library in St. John's. Mr. Clark 
is a literacy advocate, writer and 
publisher of New Brunswick 
folklore and true stories. 

UNIVERSITY LIBRARIES 
The Queen Elizabeth II's Map 

Library has made public its 
Newfoundland Map Biblio­
graphy. This bibliography "lists 
and describes printed and manu­
script maps of Newfoundland 
and Labrador in libraries and 
archives in Newfoundland, other 
parts of Canada, the United 
States, and England." It can be 
found on the Web at 
http://www.mun.caflibrary/maps 
/mapbib.html. 

Here are some of the recent 
activities undertaken by librari ­
ans at Memorial University: 

Barbara McDonald of the 
Queen Elizabeth II Library at 
Memorial University is present­
lyon study leave. She is looking 
into Interlibrary Loan issues. 

Colleen Field of Memorial's 
Centre for Newfoundland 
Studies is on study leave work­
ing on CNS web pages. 

Dorothy Milne, the Head of 
the Queen Elizabeth II Library's 
Collections Division, is spending 
some of her time teaching Irish 
language courses. 

Michael Lonardo has taken 
on the Acting Headship of the 
Division in the interim. 

Su Cleyle of the Q.E. II 
Systems Office is on a 4-month 
sabbatical, where she is working 
on developing a second web­
based Computers in Libraries 
course for the Library Studies 
Certificate programme at 
Memorial 

Bill Tiffany of the Q.E. II's 
Cataloguing Division recently 
completed a bibliography of rele­

vant web sites for use in his 
Technical Processing Library 
Studies course. In a similar vein, 
Steve Field undertook a study 
leave project to make significant 
revisions to course materials for 
his Library Studies Certificate 
programme course in Reference. 

Suzanne Sexty, Karen 
Lippold , and Angela Lonardo 
are working on a directory of 
Canadian literary and journalis­
tic awards for publication in the 
new year. 

Steve Field
 
Vice- President (Newfoundland)
 

PUBLIC LIBRARIES 
New Brunswick Library 
Service: 

Provincial Librarian Appoint­
ed: Jocelyne Thompson has been 
appointed Provincial Librarian 
effective September 14, 1999. 
She has been Acting Provincial 
Librarian since July 1998. 
NBLS will host the first ever 
meeting of all the professional 
librarians in the public library 
system in Fredericton in 
November. This will provide an 
opportunity for team building 
and strategic planning. 

A team made up of staff from 
NBLS and the regions travelled 
to Seattle in October to receive 
training from the Bill and 
Melinda Gates Foundation . The 

team will take the lead on man­
aging the implementation of 
Gates public access computing 
funding awarded to public 
libraries across Canada. 

Four of the five regions have 
completed automated circulation 
and the remaining region will be 
operational shortly. All of the 
branches in the system now 
have access to email. 

York Library Region: 
Head Librarian Appointed: 

Veronique Deniger, (MLIS, 
Dalhousie, 1998), has been 
appointed to the position of head 
librarian at Mediatheque Pere­
Louis-Lamontagne. 

Literacy Awards Presented: 
Lieutenant Governor Marilyn 
Trenholme Counsell presented 
her prestigious Early Childhood 
Literacy Award to two of York's 
branches in September. The 
Oromocto Public Library and the 
Andrew and Laura McCain 
Public Library in Florenceville 
were presented with the award 
in recognition of their ongoing 
commitment to the establish­
ment of literacy programs 
designed specifically for children 
from pre-schoolers to teens . 

Back from Conference in 
Bangkok: York's Regional 
Librarian Laurette Mackey 
returned September 21 from 
Bangkok where she attended the 
65th Conference of the 
International Federation of 
Library Associations and 
Institutions (lFLA). The confer­
ence theme was On th e 
Threshold of the 21st Century: 
Libraries as Gateways to an 
Enlightened World, and sessions 
focussed on library service in the 
next century and on the library 
world's haves and have-nets . 
The session on library service in 
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remote areas was "particularly 
thought-provoking", Miss 
Mackey said. "It had you ques­
tioning just how important the 
Internet really is where librari ­
ans do not have phone service 
and patrons have their books 
delivered by camel. I also 
enjoyed the session on Designing 
Libraries to Meet Future Needs 
where David Warren of the 
Richmond County Public 
Library in Columbia, South 
Carolina, Cheng Xiaolan of the 
Zhejiang Provincial Library in 
Hangzhou, China, and Wim 
Renes of the City Library in The 
Hague, Netherlands, brought to 
the table their different points of 
view on what makes a library 
successful for its public, only to 
discover in the end that in all 
essentials they were the same". 

Region de bibliotheques du 
Haut-Saint-Jean: 

Fonds de la Fondation des 
bibliotheques publiques du 
Nouveau-Brunswick et de 
fiducie de l'environnement: La 
region du Haut-Saint-Jean a 
recu un montant de 10,000 $ de 
La Fondation des bibliotheques 
publiques du Nouveau­
Brunswick pour l'achat de livres 
pour enfants. La region a recu 
egalement un montant de 10,000 
$ du fonds de fiducie de l'envi­
ronnernent pour l'achat de docu­
ments dans ce domaine. 

Fete de cloture du Club de lec­
ture d'ete 1999: 

Le Club de lecture d'ete 1999 
avec pour theme ''Voyage a tra­
vers Ie temps", s'est termine Ie 
20 aout dernier dans toutes les 
bibliotheques publiques et bib­
liobus de la region. Cette annee 
encore, Ie Club de lecture d'ete a 
connu un franc succes dans la 

region: Inscription: 1,895; Livres 
Ius: 60,212; Contrats terrnines: 
1,293. La fete de cloture organ­
isee dans toutes les biblio­
theques a ete anirnee par Ie mar­
ionnettiste Quebecois Louis 
Bergeron. 

Embauche d'une analyste de
 
soutien technique en informa­

tique.
 

Dans Ie cadre du Projet 
Industrie Canada , Madame 
Cathy Dube, Technicienne en 
informatique, diplornee du 
College communautaire du 
Nouveau-Brunswick 
d'Edmundston, a ete ernbauchee 
au mois de juin dernier pour une 
periode d'une annee. 

Saint John Library Region 
Literacy became centre stage 

on September with the interna­
tional Literacy Day's festivities 
being held at the Saint John 
Free Public Library. Staff from 
the Region and the Main Library 
joined the Saint John Literacy 
Advisory Committee (SJ LAC) in 
offering a special noon program. 
It received much media atten­
tion, thereby promoting the 
importance of literacy, and the 
involvement of public libraries 
in the literacy initiative. The 
Main Library and the Region 
also participated in the SJLAC's 
Children's Literacy Festival, 
where municipal , provincial and 
federal representatives were 
present. Library staff were also 
thrilled to attend the Lieutenant 
Governor's Early Childhood 
Literacy Awards where West 
Branch volunteer Barbara 
Gilliland received an award for 
her 20 years of volunteer service 
in the weekly provision of pre­
school craft and storytimes at 
the West Branch. 

The official opening of the St. 
Croix Public Library in its new 
location took place in July with 
staff, Board and Forum members 
attending from the Region. This 
library was previously situated 
in the town's old train station. 
The Departmen t of Tourism 
requested this building with the 
agreement that another provin­
cial building, directly across the 
street from its old location, be 
refurbished as a library. This 
new location offers the library 
more space for programs and 
meetings. 

Albert-Westmorland-Kent 
Library Region: 

The Honourable Joan 
MacAlpine, Minister of 
Municipalities, visited the 
Moncton Public Library in early 
Septem ber. As well as touring 
the library, she was briefed by 
the Board on the need for addi­
tional staff, the importance of a 
more up-to-date collection, the 
challenges brought about by new 
technologies and the support for 
Sunday openings only if supple­
mentary human resources are 
provided. 

The Port Elgin Public Library 
was broken into in early 
September and three computers 
were stolen as well as some per­
sonal belongings of the employ­
ee. Even though insurance will 
replace the stolen items, such a 
theft hits particularly hard in a 
small cummunity. 

UNIVERSITY LIBRARIES: 

Universite de Moncton ­
Campus de Shippagan 

Nathalie Richard , (MLIS, 
Dalhousie, 1999), a ete 
embauchee comme responsable 
des services de reference et du 
pret entre bibliotheques, a la 
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bibliotheque du campus de 
Shippagan de l'Universite de 
Moncton. Elle est entree en 
fonction Ie 23 aout 1999. 

Universite de Moncton ­
Campus d'Edmundston 

La Bibliotheque de l'UMCE; 
hate d'une exposition sur les 
NTIC (Nouvelles technologies de 
l'information et des communica­
tions): La Bibliotheque du 
Campus d'Edmundston de l'uni­
versite de Moncton a ete l'hote, 
du 27 au 29 aout 1999, d'une 
exposition touchant les nou­
velles technologies de l'informa­
tion et de communication. Cette 
exposition s'inscrivait dans Ie 
cadre du colloque Initiatives 99 
lui-meme integra au huitierne 
Sommet de la francophonie. Elle 
etait organisee par l'Agence uni­
versitaire de la francophonie 
(AUF) en collaboration avec 
l'Universite de Moncton, 
Campus d'Edmundston (UMCE) 
et Ie Centre International pour 
le developpement de l'inforoute 
en francais (CIDIF). Que ce soit 
dans le domaine de l'enseigne­
ment a distance, des communi­
cations ou de l'acces electronique 
a l'information; les exposants y 
presentaient leur plus recents 
produits a la fine pointe de la 
haute technologie. Parmi la liste 
d'exposants, mentionnons: 
NBTel, l'APECA, CEDROM­
SNI, Connect NB Branche, 
Technologies CIFTA et 
l'Universite virtuelle francopho­
ne. 

SPECIAL LIBRARIES: 

M'hamed Belkhodha est le 
nouveau responsable de la 
Bibliotheque des sciences de la 
sante de la corporation hospital­
iere Beausejour. II a ete biblio­
thecaire a l'Universite de 

Moncton, campus de Shippagan 
de 1994 a 1999. II succede a 
Madame Marthe Brideau qui est 
maintenant responsable de la 
Bibliotheque des sciences de la 
sante de l'Universite de 
Sherbrooke. Madame Anne 
Boudreau, qui etait aide-biblio­
thecaire depuis 10 ans a la cor­
poration hospitaliere Beause­
jour, a accepte un poste dans le 
reseau scolaire. Michel Melan­
son la remplacera. 

La Bibliotheque a fait l'acqui­
sition du logiciel Inmagic 
DBTextWorks afin d'informatis­
er sa collection. Ce logiciel est 
utilise dans pl usieurs bi blio­
theques de la sante au Nouveau­
Brunswick. 

SCHOOL LIBRARIES: 

During the 1998-99 school 
year the Department of 
Education started a new initia­
tive for school libraries called 
"School Libraries Renaissance". 
The first phase of this initiative 
was the provision ofY2K compli­
ant library automation software. 
Because the majority of schools 
already had the Follett 
Circulation Plus system, it was 
decided that the Windows ver­
sion would be the software stan­
dard provided to schools. 

In order to provide the 
Library Assistants withthe 
training they needed to auto­
mate their schools, several sum­
mer institutes were offered - one 
focused totally on the library 
automation software and a sec­
ond one examined the role of the 
library assistant on the school's 
literacy team. 

Members of the school library 
community were pleased to be 
part of the APLNB/ABPNB April 
meeting held at James M. Hill 
Memorial High School in the 

Miramichi. Having the focus of 
the workshop on school libraries 
was a learning experience for all 
library members. 

Lack of communication con­
tinues to be one of the major 
problems with our school 
libraries. When the Library 
Council was swallowed up by the 
formation of the three large 
councils - elementary, middle 
and high school·· the remaining 
teacher librarians no longer had 
a voice. Teacher Librarians were 
pleased to have representation 
on the larger councils, especially 
the high school council where a 
focus on information literacy has 
been planned. 

COMMUNITY COLLEGES: 

Edmundston 
Since the beginning of 

September the library has been 
circulating material using 
Follett Software. At the 
moment, only monographs are 
being circulated by this method. 
By January 2000 periodicals will 
be placed in the system and by 
June 2000 the video collection 
will be complete. 

Moncton 
Ten additional computers 

were purchased for the library 
this past summer. Six of which 
are being used for public access 
to the Internet and to products 
which the library is making 
available online. So far the col­
lege has added the Electric 
Library and the McGraw-Hill 
Multimedia Encyclopedia of 
Science and Technology. 

L'Association des bibliothe­
caires professionnelles du 
Nouveau-Brunswick a tenu sa 
conference annuelle les 1 et 2 
octobre derniers au bel attrait 
touristique de la Plage de 
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l'Aboiteau a Cap-Pale, N.-B. 
Plus de 40 des quelques 80 mem­
bres s'y sont reunis pour une 
Assembles generale annelle et 
une pleine jour-nee de con­
ferences. Voici la composition du 
nouvel executif 1999/2000 : 
Charlotte Dionne, president; 
Peter Higham, vice-president; 
Malcolm MacBeath, president 
sortant; Anita Cannon, secre­
taire; Jennifer Leger, tresoriere; 
Marjorie Sinclair et Isabelle 
Poirier, membres a titre indi­
viduel. 

Under the theme " Re-con­
necting with users ", various 
speakers reflected on the role of 
books, technology, literacy pro­

grams, marketing research, and 
design in our efforts to better 
reach our users. Jean Peronnet, 
children's author, drew an evoca­
tive picture of his life interlaced 
with his favorite books. Steve 
Talbott, author of " The future 
does not compute ", cast a critical 
look at computer technologies. 
Pierre Lafrance, chief librarian 
at the Universite de Moncton, 
reported the results of a user 
survey done last Spring. 
Gabrielle Leblanc, in charge of 
the Bibliotheque publique de 
Shediac, described her original 
children's literacy programs. 
Finally, Ginette Fougere from 
NBCC-Dieppe, talked about the 

effects of colors and design in 
our libraries , and Margaret 
Wicken, owner of Orion 
Marketing Research, explained 
the different forms and purposes 
of marketing research. 

Toutes les presentations 
etaien t retransmises par un ser­
vice de traduction simultanee. 
La conference etait aussi artie­
ulee autour d'un encan de livres, 
chaudement dispute d'ailleurs, 
et de splendides dunes de sable 
propices a la reflexion et a la 
detente. 

Jeanne Maddix
 
Vice-President (New Brunswick)
 

News F/lJslt./
 
RoweCom Inc., RoweCom Canada's parent company and the leading provider of 

business-to-business e-commerce solutions for managing the purchase of 
knowledge resources, today announced the acquisition of NewsEdge Corporation, a 
leader in global news and current awareness solutions for business. The acquisition 
will permit RoweCom to provide its clients with timely customized business, techni­
cal and political news from hundreds of sources, organized into thousands of topics 
of interest integrated from NewsEdge into RoweCom's Knowledge Store (kStore) 
service. Conversely, embedded links within NewsEdge stories would provide imme­
diate access to related kStore offerings including over 200 ,000 magazines and jour­
nals, 5,300 electronic journals, 4,000 market research reports and 12 million article 
abstracts and citations from RoweCom's vast catalogues and databases; as well as 
millions of books via RoweCom's partner barnesandnoble.com. 

Additional details about the acquisition can be found at www.rowe.com or by 
contacting RoweCom Canada's (formerly Faxon Canada) sales and marketing 
department at 800-263-2966. 

Stuart Silcox 
Senior Sales Consultant 
Faxon Canada 
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APLA2000 @X
 
May 25-28, 2000
 

V -citement is mounting, it is 
Adown to 150 days and count­
ing! 

St. Francis Xavier University 
and the Angus L. Macdonald 
Library are very proud to host 
the APLA 2000 Conference and 
cannot wait to welcome you to X 
and to Antigonish. Both the 
local arrangements and program 
committees are well on their way 
to ensuring that this conference 
is one of the best ever. 

As well as hosting the APLA 
2000, during that weekend St. 
Francis Xavier University will 
be home to over 500 TOPS con­
ference attendees. Needless to 
say, it will be a busy place. As 

off-campus accommodation will 
be at a premium, we encourage 
you to make your plans to attend 
and reserve your accommoda­
tions as soon as possible. 

We are extremely proud to be 
able to offer accommodations in 
our new university residences, 
Power Hall and Somers Hall. 
The residences were newly 
opened in September 1999 and 
offer apartment style units 
which combine the classic fea­
tures of our campus with con­
temporary residence design. 
There are four single bedrooms 
per unit with two 4-piece bath­
rooms, contemporary furnish­
ings, full cooking facilities with 

adjacent eating area, bright liv­
ing room with picture window 
and a laundry room on each 
floor. Single dorm rooms will 
also be available. Experience 
StFX residence life and stay on 
campus! 

Further conference and 
accommodation information will 
be posted to the APLA listserv as 
soon as possible Keep your eyes 
open for the conference web page 
which will be available shortly 
(http://libmain .stfx.ca/APLA200 
0). 

Come ceilidh with us in 
Antigonish, the highland heart 
of Nova Scotia. 

James Boxall Appointed
 
J ames Boxall, the Dalhousie 

University Libraries Map 
Curator, has been appointed to 
the Management Board of 
GeoConnections by Canada's 
Minister of Natural Resources, 
the Honourable Ralph Goodale. 
GeoConnections is the project 
name for the Canadian 
Geospatial Data Infrastructure 
(CGDI). It is a five-year $60 mil­
lion initiative that will co-ordi­
nate and make Canada's geospa­
tial data bases accessible on the 
Internet, as well as co-ordinat­
ing partnerships to integrate 

geographic and cartographic 
information and services 
between federal, provincial and 
territorial governments, the pri­
vate sector and the academic 
community. 

Boxall is one of two represen­
tatives for the Canadian educa­
tional and research sector. 

Announcement of his 
appointment was made at the 
recent International Carto­
graphic Association (lCA) 
General Assembly and 
Conference held in August in
 
Ottawa, where Mr. Boxall pre­

sen ted a paper on the future of 
geospatial information access. 

He was also elected to a sec­
ond term as President of the 
Association of Canadian Map 
Libraries and Archives 
(www.acmla.org), as well as 
being selected for the Canadian 
National Committee for the rCA, 
ans he had the honour of accept­
ing, on behalf of the ACMLA, the 
prestigious lCA Medal given in 
recognition of his association'Os 
support of the lCA and the car­
tographic community. 
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I
t has been too long since this column has given due attention to those who 
work in our cataloguing departments. It has never been easy to be the person 
responsible for deciding where, in the collection, a book will reside. Nor has it 

been easy to be the one who has to assign subject headings to these books. After 
all, cataloguers have to condense hundreds of pages of information to just a few 
words or phrases. Over the years, the task has been made increasingly difficult 
by the vagaries of the world political scene (what is the Congo called these days") , 
the evolution of all things (if you can remember when biochemistry was classified 
under Biology, you have been around for a goodly while), and the need to acknowl­
edge that times have changed (should pregnancy really be classified with dis­
eases"). Hope is on the way. 

A headline in the National Post (August 28 , 1999, p. A9) announced that, a 
"team hopes to liberate libraries: feminist overhaul for Dewey." The article went 
on to explain how a team of University of Alberta researchers is on a "three-year 
quest to liberate public libraries, one subject classification at a time." They are 
revamping the Dewey Decimal Classification System to "r epresen t changes in the 
way society views women's issues." It seems that not only is pregnancy classified 
under disease, but books on abortion are all over the place - sometimes even 
between drug trafficking and prostitution. It is hoped that the project, funded in 
part by the Social Sciences and Humanities Research Council and the University 
of Alberta, will serve as a model for revising the classification of other marginal­
ized topics. 

It is no secret that many things have changed in cataloguing since the 
1970's, AACR, MARC, automation, to name but a few. However, one thing remains 
constant - cataloguers still use pencils. OK, many of them have turned in their 
pencil sharpeners as they now use mechanical pencils, but pencils they are. 
Thanks to the Globe and Mail (August 17 , 1999, p.22) we have some pencil trivia: 

•	 pencils have been around for over four centuries; 
•	 the average pencil can be used to produce a line 55 kilometres long; 
•	 Henry David Thoreau derived his income from the family pencil-making 

business; 
•	 pencils were unpainted until the late 19th century when high-quality 

Siberian graphite became available and manufacturers introduced premium 
brands, such as Mikado and Mongol, painted yellow to signify the Far East. 

Should you still want to know more about pencils, check out www.pencils.com. 
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An Atlantic Children Choice Book Award
 
The Hackmatack Shortlist 1999-2000
 

FICTION 

Marina's Star 
by Linda Brousseau 
James Lorimer & Co., 1997 
1-55028-576-9 paper $8 .95 
1-55028-577-7 cloth $16 .95 

Duff the Giant Killer 
by Budge Wilson 
Formac, 1997 
0-88780-382-2 paper $5 .95 
0-88780-383-0 cloth $14.95 

The Secret Under the 
Whirlpool 
by Elaine Breault Hammond 
Ragweed Press, 1996 
0-921556-61-6 paper $7 .95 

Hope Springs a Leak 
by Ted Staunton 
Red Deer College Press, 1998 
0-88995-174-8 paper $9 .95 

Silverwing 
by Kenneth Oppel 
Harper Collins, 1997 
0-00-648179-5 paper $5 .99 
0-00-6841442 paper $12 .95 

Carrie's Crowd 
by Lesley Choyce 
Formac, 1998 
0-88780-464-0 paper $5.95 
0-88780-465-9 cloth $14.95 

The Token Gift 
by Hugh William McKibbon 
Annick, 1996 
1-55037-498-2 paper $6 .95 
1-55037-499-0 cloth $16 .95 

The House ofWooden Santas 
by Kevin Major 
Red Deer College Press, 1997 
0-88995-166-7 cloth $29.95 

Ghost Train 
Paul Yee 
Groundwood Books, 1996 
0-88899-257-2 cloth $15 .95 

Wings to Fly 
by Celia Barker Lottridge 
Groundwood Books, 1997 
0-88899-280-7 paper $9 .95 
0-88899-293-9 cloth $15.95 

NON-FICTION 

If You Could Wear My 
Sneakers 
by Sheree Fitch 
Doubleday, 1997 
0-38 5-25597-7 cloth $16 .95 
0-385-25677-9 paper $8 .95 

The Last Safe House: A Story 
of the Underground Railway 
by Barbara Greenwood 
Kids Can Press 
1-55074-509-3 paper $14.95 

TACK 
(HllDREN'~ CHOln BOOK AWARD 

Forts ofCanada 
by Ann-Maureen Owens and 
Jane Yealland 
Kids Can Press, 1996 
1-55074-271-X paper $14 .99 
1-55074-316-3 cloth $19.99 

In Flanders Fields:The Story 
of the Poem by John McCrae 
by Linda Granfield 
Stoddart Kids, 1995 
0-7737-2991-7 cloth $21.95 
0-7737-5925-5 paper $12.50 

Acts of Courage 
by John Melady 
Scholastic, 1998 
0-590-12449-8 paper $4.99 

The Monster from the 
Swamp 
by C.J. Taylor 
Tundra Books, 1995 
0-88776-361-8 cloth $17.95 

At the Seashore 
by Pam Hickman 
Formac, 1996 
0-88780-356-3 paper $12.95 

On Board the Titanic 
by Shelley Tanaka 
Scholastic, 1996 
0-590-24894-4 cloth $19 .99 
0-590-24895-2 paper $7.99 

Stamp Collecting: for 
Canadian Kids 
by Elizabeth MacLeod 
Kids Can Press, 1996 
1-55074-313-9 paper $6.95 
1-55074-279-5 cloth 

Animal Smarts 
by Sylvia Funston 
Owl, 1997 
1-895688-67-1 paper $9.95 
1-895688-663 cloth 
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1999 APLA Merit Award
 
The Atlantic Provinces Library Association invites nominations for the 

Association's Merit Award. The Award is conferred on an individual who has made 
an outstanding contribution to Library service in the Atlantic Provinces. 
Nominations with the appropriate accompanying documentation of the nominee 
and her/his contributionrs) should be sent by February 29, 2000 to: 

Francesco Lai
 
Manager, Library and Information Services
 
Food Research Program
 
Agriculture and AgriFood Canada
 
93 Stone Road West, Guelph, ON, NIH 8J7
 
Phone: (519) 767-6309 Fax: (519) 767-6334
 
Email: lai@em.agr.ca
 

+Special order, print, audio, video & 
CD ROM 

+Selection Programs, including 
pre-pub, automatic release & backlist. 

+Cataloguing and Processing, including 
circulation ready. 

.........~ +Check out our catalogues on 

" the Web! 
, -Cornpctitivc discounts 

+Electronic ordering 

I +Library Supplies Division, offering 
.........~ everything from book jackets tor, displayers. 

Your Single Source Advantage Just Got Better!! 

National Book Service 
25 Kodiak Crescent, North Yark, ON M3J 3M5 
Phone: (416) 630-2950 
Fax : (416) 630-0274 
Electronic Ordering Mail: NBSorder@eagle.wbm.ca 
e-mail: nbsbs.com 

1-800-387-3178 
1-800-303-6697 

Modem: 1-800-803-7646 

mailto:lai@em.agr.ca
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APLA First Timers
 
Conference Grant
 

Have you never been to an APLA annual conference?
 
Do you want to participate in the APLA conference but can't afford it?
 
Why not apply for APIA's First Timer's Conference Grant?
 

To be eligible, you must be must be a personal member of APLA, residing in the 
Atlantic Provinces and interested in attending the APLA Annual Conference for the 
first time. 

If you would like to make APLA 2000 in Antigonish Nova Scotia, your first APLA 
Conference, and funding assistance will make it possible for you to do so, please sub­
mit a APLA First Timer's Conference Grant request. 

Applications should include name, business address, e-mail and phone numberrs). 
Funding requests may include all conference-related expenses, conference registra­
tion fee, travel expenses such as driving mileage or airfare, and meal expenses. 
Grants are allocated according to APLA's general expense guidelines. 

This year we are attempting to provide funding for several first time attendees. 
To allow as many people as possible to benefit, please specify the minimum level of 
assistance, which would make it possible for you to attend the conference. 

Applications should be submitted by March 31 , 1999. 

Please submit a request in writing. Via fax , mail or e-mail to: 

Peter Webster 
President, APLA 
Patrick Power Library 
Saint Mary's University 
Halifax, Nova Scotia 
B3H 3C3 
Peter.webster@stmarys.ca 
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e5eason's 9reel1ngs
 
andJEappy:J?eachng
 

~===== =-c...:..:-====\ 
... 
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an idea 
whose time 
has come. 
The transformation of Faxon 
Canada into RoweCom Canada. 

A new name but the same 
excellent service, great staff 
and solid resources. Now 
there's just more. 

More opportunities for 
creative, cost effective and 
cutting-edge solutions. 
Whenever you need them. 

Call us and we'll tell you 
all the news. 

~m
 
CAN A D A 

wwwrowe,com 

www.taxon.ca 
marketing@faxon .ca 

800 263-2966 

mailto:marketing@faxon.ca

